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First Name Mary Grace 

Last Name Werner 

Email ---------Ad cl res s 4442 S Golf Estates Drive 

City Green Valley 
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Message Subject June 7 Meeting Addendum Item 4 

Supervisor Christy, My name is Mary Grace Werner. I live at 4442 S Golf Estates Drive, 
Green Valley Az 85622. I am writing to you to comment on Recommendations for 
Election Workers and the Covicl-19 Vaccine Mandate, #4 on the addendum. First let me 
share a personal aside. I filled out the form I received from Pima County indicating I was 
interested in working the elections, I said I would be willing to work on the elections in 
any capacity and would be willing to be an Inspector if provided with training. I received 
a phone call from Pima County in May asking if I vvould be willing to be the Inspector at 
the Desert Hills Community (Social) Center in Green Valley and I said I would as long as 
I was trained. I was asked if I was vaccinated and truthful as I am, I replied I was not 

Comment although I had had Covid. A few weeks later, I received a voice mail message from Pima 
County telling me I was not able to work the elections as I was not vaccinated. I now see 
Pima County is willing to make some concessions about vaccinated and unvaccinatecl or 
unknown workers working the elections. I have read the recommendations for Election 
Workers and I have some question/concerns. Item 1: Election Workers and symptoms of 
Covid- 19 - symptoms COVID- 19 within 48 hours of their scheduled start time. This is 
allergy season and several people have serious allergies that result in coughs, stuffy nose, 
sore throat, and headaches. Within 48 hours of the election, how will you know these 
symptoms are not clue to allergies versus COVID-19. Not allowing these individuals to 
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work the election could significantly affect the numbers of people who will be at the 
voting centers. Will you have trained replacements readily available? Item 2: Between 24 
and 36 hours prior to the start time, Election Workers shall provide proof of a negative 
test for COVID-19. Who will cover the cost of this test? How will this test be performed 
- by PCR or test kit? If by PCR, what is the threshold set for this test? If it is a test kit, is 
it one that does not provide false positive results? Item 3: Offering a $50.00 stipend for 
those Election Workers who are vaccinated is discriminatory. I am sure by now you know 
that the vaccinated carry as much or more of the virus in their upper respiratory tracts 
than the unvaccinated and have more breakthrough infections than do those who have had 
natural infection. If workers are concerned about their health, let them wear a mask 
(which supposedly protects them), social distance (the value of which is questionable), 
and do frequent disinfection of work site counters. This may help the election workers to 
feel safer although the virns is ubiquitous not just in and on work surfaces and human 
hosts. Inclivicluals will come into the voting center to vote and you will have not idea if 
they are vaccinated, asymptomatic carriers, or have symptoms of COVID-19 but yet you 
are requiring election workers to be strictly controlled and tested. This seems rather 
disingenuous. I am concerned, you may not have enough individuals capable and willing 
to work the elections especially those who need to be there for 12-14 hours on election 
clay. I am a retired Clinical Laboratory Scientist with specialities in Medical 
Microbiology and Immunology in case you are wondering if I know what I am talking 
about. You may want to rethink the strategy. I suggest you let the testing and the stipends 
fall by the wayside. Supervisor Christy, I hope this will give you some "food for 
thought." Thanks for listening. Mary Grace Werner (ASCP, ASCLS) 

Response requested Yes 

Referred_ Page https://webcms.pima.gov/cms/One.aspx?portallcl= 169&pagelcl=6242 

Thank you, Pima County, Arizona 
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